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The Public Meeting of the Mount Olive Township Council was called to order at 7:27pm by President 
Nicastro.  
  
OPEN PUBLIC MEETINGS ACT ANNOUNCEMENT 
 
President Nicastro: In accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act and the Emergency Remote Meeting 
Protocol for Local Public Bodies, adequate and electronic notice of this remote meeting has been provided by 
sending notice to the Daily Record and Mount Olive Chronicle, posting notice on the Township website and 
Facebook page, posting notice on the outside front door & bulletin board of the Municipal Building, 204 
Flanders-Drakestown Road, Budd Lake, NJ, and sending notice to those individuals requesting same.  
 
Members of the public will be kept on mute during the meeting. If you would like to speak during the 
designated public comment portion, press 9 on your telephone or the “raise hand” icon on the Zoom app and 
wait to be recognized by the host, who will unmute you to speak. When you are done commenting, you will be 
muted again. There is a 5-minute limit on all public comments.   
 
Present: Mr. Amianda, Mr. Ferrante, Mr. Mania, Mr. Stewart, Mr. Roman, and Mr. Nicastro 
 
Absent: Mrs. Labow 
 
Also Present: Michelle Masser, Township Clerk; Sue Sharpe, Township Attorney; Robert Greenbaum, Mayor; 

Andrew Tatarenko, Business Administrator; Claudia Tomasello-Quinn, Assistant Business 
Administrator; and Sherry Kolody, CFO 

 
President Nicastro: Mr. Ferrante, would you approve the Minutes from the previous meeting, October 4, 2022, 
Workshop and Public Session, and Closed Session, please?  
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETINGS  
 
October 4, 2022 WS & PM & Closed Session (Absent: G. Stewart) 
 
Mr. Ferrante: Sure, I make a motion to approve the October 4, 2022, Workshop, Public Meeting, and Closed 
Session Minutes.  
 
Mr. Mania: Second. 
 
Mr. Roman: Second. 
 
President Nicastro: Second? Anyone from the public have any questions on the Minutes? Seeing none. I’ll 
close that to the public. Anyone from Council, discussion? Roll Call, please.   
 
ROLL CALL: Passed with the exception of Mr. Stewart, who abstained on the October 4, 2022, 

WS, PM, & CS Minutes 
 
President Nicastro: Andrew, we have our Best Practices Inventory discussion?  
 
Mr. Tatarenko: Yeah, but I’m going to turn this over to Sherry as she was the one who prepared the 
documents but this is the Annual Best Practices Inventory and I do believe we scored well, but I’ll turn it over 
to Sherry.  
 
DISCUSSION ITEM 
 
1. Best Practices Inventory 
 
Mrs. Kolody: Hi, everyone. How are you?  
 
President Nicastro: Good. Hi Sherry. 
 
Mr. Roman: Makes sense.  
 
Mrs. Kolody: Good, hi. So, as Andrew said, this is our annual discussion for the Best Practices Inventory. If 
you recall, the Division requires that we do this every year to assess our compliance with certain operational 
best practices. We’re required to complete this in order to get our final allotment of State Aid which 
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approximates $100,000.00. It is required to be discussed in a public meeting, which is why it’s on the Agenda 
tonight.  
 
President Nicastro: Okay. 
 
Mrs. Kolody: The topics are similar to what they typically have been in the past. So, health benefits, personnel, 
financial administration, budgeting, tax collection, our ARP funding, cyber security, that’s just an example. 
Interestingly enough, lead remediation was a new topic this year. They had nine questions on this, which we 
sort of found surprising because the requirements for this just went into place but I thought I would mention it. 
There were 56 questions, 31 core competencies, 11 best practices, and 14 unscored questions. The scored 
questions had a variety of amounts. The total that you could get is 36.5. We actually wound up with a total of 
35. I’ll go over the two that we missed because Alex, I know that you ask these. So, the first one was, they had a 
question related to nepotism and whether we have an Ordinance. We lost a half a point for that because we 
have a Resolution for . . . that adopts a nepotism policy, not an Ordinance. The other one that we lost a point on 
related to the Ethics Board and whether the Ethics Board issued violations to officers who failed to file their 
financial disclosures by April 30th. So, basically in a nutshell, we did really well as we normally do. We fully 
expect that we’re going to get our final allotment of State Aid and again, we scored 35 out of 36.5 points. Does 
anybody have any questions?  
 
President Nicastro: Mr. Roman? 
 
Mr. Roman: So, on the . . . on the two, well, I guess half points that we got deducted, are we going to be 
moving forward in correcting them? Well, I guess, for Andrew.  
 
Mr. Tatarenko: Yeah, I mean, I don’t think at this point there’s anything to correct on the one about the 
financial disclosure. That’s already been dealt with. It’s really up to the Ethics Board of they want to impose 
any fines for that violation. The nepotism one, like Sherry said, you know, we have a . . . it’s in our personnel 
manual, which gets adopted every year. We could draft an Ordinance. I could speak to Sue about, you know, 
codifying the nepotism policy in the Ordinance. It’s not a big deal.  
 
Mr. Roman: I think by . . . if we put it into an Ordinance, I think it definitely sends a message, more than just 
having it in our personnel manual.  
 
President Nicastro: Mayor. 
 
Mayor Greenbaum: I personally don’t think it sends any additional message. I do agree that it should be 
codified if that’s what the State is suggesting. We already follow that policy. So, I just don’t see it sending a 
message, but I do agree with Alex that if that’s what the State is looking for, that’s what we should do. Kind of 
a no-brainer in my mind.  
 
Mr. Tatarenko: No problem. We could memorialize that.  
 
Mayor Greenbaum: Just take the Resolution and turn it into an Ordinance. That’s all.  
 
Mr. Tatarenko: Right.  
 
President Nicastro: Okay. Any other questions or …? If not . . . thank you. Thank you, Sherry. 
 
Mrs. Kolody: Thank you.  
 
CORRESPONDENCE  
 
LETTERS FROM RESIDENTS/ORGANIZATIONS/OTHER TOWNS 
 

1. Email received September 30, 2022, from Statewide Hispanic Chamber of Commerce of NJ regarding 
ChamberNews - September 30, 2022. 

 
2. Email received October 4, 2022, from NOFA NJ regarding NOFA NJ Weekly Email: October 4, 2022. 

 
3. Email received October 4, 2022, from the Statewide Hispanic Chamber of Commerce of NJ regarding 

are you excited? We are excited as we invite you to our most awaited events! 
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4. Email received October 5, 2022, from the Statewide Hispanic Chamber of Commerce of NJ regarding 

Congratulations, familia! 
 

5. Email received October 6, 2022, from the Statewide Hispanic Chamber of Commerce of NJ regarding 
Learn more about the available programs of NJEDA! Register today! 

 
6. Email received October 7, 2022, from the Statewide Hispanic Chamber of Commerce of NJ regarding 

October Community Events: Here's what to expect! 
 
      7.   Email received October 11, 2022, from NOFA NJ regarding NOFA NJ Weekly Email: October 10, 

2022. 
 
RESOLUTIONS/ORDINANCES OTHER TOWNS – NONE 
 
LEAGUE OF MUNICIPALITIES 
 

7. Email received October 3, 2022, from NJLM regarding Early Bird Registration Ends Today, Sick Leave 
Legislation, Water Webinar. 

 
8. Email received October 11, 2022, from NJLM regarding Climate Resilience Roundtable, State Grant 

Opportunities. 
 
STATE AGENCIES/LOI/HIGHLANDS 
 

9. Email received September 30, 2022, from FEMA Region II Preparedness regarding Register for Disaster 
Preparedness for Homeless Service Providers and Continuum of Care Workshop. 

 
10. Email received September 30, 2022, from FEMA Region II Preparedness regarding Elopement: 

Preparedness and Response for People with Dementia and Autism. 
 

11. Email received October 4, 2022, from Commitment to Communities, DOT regarding We're Up for a 
National Award and Need Your Help! 

 
      13. Email received October 4, 2022, from FEMA regarding Region 2 Preparedness and Resilience e-Brief. 
 
      14. Publication received October 4, 2022, from the NJ Department of Treasury, Division of Taxation 

regarding Certification of the Table of Equalized Valuations. 
 
      15. Email received October 7, 2022, from NJDEP regarding Floodplain Communicator Fall 2022. 
 
MSA/MUA – NONE 
 
MORRIS COUNTY 
 
      16. Email received September 30, 2022, from Morris County regarding New Jersey Historic Trust Grants 

Include 10 Morris County Sites. 
 
      17. Email received September 30, 2022, from Morris County regarding This Week in Morris County: 10 

Morris County Sites to Get New Jersey Historic Trust Grants. 
 
      18. Email received October 3, 2022, from Morris County regarding Morris County Hope One Dedicates 

New Van. 
 
      19. Email received October 7, 2022, from Morris County regarding Morris County Proclaims October 2022 

Blindness Awareness Month. 
 
      20. Email received October 7, 2022, from Morris County regarding This Week in Morris County Sheriff 

Unveils Third Hope One Van. 
 
      21. Email received October 13, 2022, from Morris County regarding Morris County Honors 100-Year-Old 

WWII Veteran. 
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UTILITIES 
 
      22. Email received October 4, 2022, from Saul Ewing Arnstein & Lehr, LLP regarding Aqua New Jersey, 

Inc. – 2022 Initial DSIC Filing, BPU Docket No. WR22050360. 
 
      23. Letter received October 6, 2022, from Saul Ewing Arnstein & Lehr, LLP regarding Aqua New Jersey, 

Inc. – 2022 Initial DSIC Filing BPU Docket No. WR22050360. 
 
President Nicastro: We have 23 pieces of Correspondence. Does anyone have any questions on those 
Correspondence? We have two Ordinances for first reading. So, the next item on the Agenda is 
Ordinance #25-2022,  
 
ORDINANCE FOR FIRST READING: 
 

ORD.#25-2022 Bond Ordinance providing for PFOA remediation for the Pinecrest Water System in and by the 
Township of Mount Olive, in the County of Morris, New Jersey, appropriating $400,000 therefor 
and authorizing the issuance of $380,000 bonds or notes of the Township to finance part of the 
cost thereof  

 
President Nicastro: Mr. Roman, would you put that through, please? 
 
Mr. Roman: Thank you, Mr. President. I move that Ordinance #25-2022 be introduced by title and passed on 
first reading and that a meeting be held on November 1, 2022, at 7:00pm via Zoom for a public hearing, 
consideration of second reading, and passage of said Ordinance, and that the Clerk be directed to publish, post 
and make available said Ordinance in accordance with the requirements of the law. 
 
President Nicastro: Thank you. Do we have a second?  
 
Mr. Mania: Second. 
 
President Nicastro: Any other discussion? Roll Call, please.  
 
ROLL CALL: Passed unanimously 
 
President Nicastro: Next item on the Agenda is Ordinance #26-2022,  
 
ORD.#26-2022 An Ordinance of the Township of Mount Olive, County of Morris, State of New Jersey,  

  Amending the Township Code to Establish Chapter 130, "Business Insurance Registration," as 
Required by State Law.  

 
President Nicastro: Mr. Mania. 
 
Mr. Mania: Thank you, Mr. President. I move that Ordinance #26-2022 be introduced by title and passed on 
first reading and that a meeting be held on November 1, 2022, at 7:00pm via Zoom for a public hearing, 
consideration of second reading, and passage of said Ordinance, and that the Clerk be directed to publish, post 
and make available said Ordinance in accordance with the requirements of the law. 
 
President Nicastro: Thank you, and do we have a second?  
 
Mr. Stewart: Second. 
 
President Nicastro: Any discussion? Roll Call, please.  
 
ROLL CALL: Passed with the exception of Mr. Roman & Mr. Nicastro, who voted NO 
 
President Nicastro: . . . passed, I believe four to . . . two, or three to two. Right? Okay. Next item on the 
Agenda, we have 14 Consent Resolutions. Mr. Stewart, would you move Resolutions, Consent Resolutions one 
through fourteen, please.  
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CONSENT RESOLUTIONS AGENDA:  
 
PUBLIC PORTION ON CONSENT RESOLUTIONS 
 

1. Resolution of the Township Council of the Township of Mount Olive authorizing the submission of a 
strategic plan for the Mount Olive Municipal Alliance Committee (MOMAC) Grant Form 1B 

 
2. Resolution of the Township Council of the Township of Mount Olive authorizing the sale of surplus 

property through public auction 
 

3. Resolution of the Township Council of the Township of Mount Olive to cancel taxes on Block 3601, Lot 
11, for disabled Veteran declared 100% totally & permanently disabled by the Tax Assessor 

 
4. Resolution of the Township Council of the Township of Mount Olive authorizing purchases off New 

Jersey State Contracts pursuant to N.J.S.A. 40A:11-12 for calendar year 2022 (FFF Enterprises) 
 

5. Resolution of the Township Council of the Township of Mount Olive approving a "Non-Fair and Open" 
Vendor Service Contract to Motion Kia for a 36-month lease of three vehicles, pursuant to the 'Pay-to-
Play' Law 

 
6. Resolution of the Township Council of the Township of Mount Olive approving a "Non-Fair and Open" 

vendor service contract pursuant to the 'Pay-to-Play' Law (Service Tire Truck Center) REVISED - 
Increase contract amount 

 
7. Resolution of the Township Council of the Township of Mount Olive authorizing the award of a one-

year contract extension (year 2/final) to Peterson and Sons Tree Service for Bid #15-2019 Tree 
Removal, Tree Trimming & Stump Grinding (October 30, 2022 - October 29, 2023) 

 
8. Resolution of the Township Council of the Township of Mount Olive authorizing the award of a 

professional service agreement for surveying support services for the Health and Wellness Center 
expansion (Van Cleef Engineering Associates) 

 
9. Resolution of the Township Council of the Township of Mount Olive amending the adopted capital 

budget 
 

10. Resolution of the Township of Mount Olive authorizing a contract for the sale of property located at 20-
23 Stonewald Court Drive (Block 3203, Lot 21 and 28) to Morris Habitat for Humanity, Inc., a nonprofit 
corporation of the State of New Jersey, pursuant to NJSA 40A: 12-21 (1) 

 
11. Resolution of the Township Council of the Township of Mount Olive approving a "Non-Fair and Open" 

vendor service contract pursuant to the 'Pay-to-Play' Law (Jefferson Recycling) REVISED - Increasing 
contract amount 

 
12. Resolution of the Township of Mount Olive authorizing the award of contract to PCS Pump and 

Process, Inc. for Bid #06-2022 Repair, Furnish & Deliver New Environmental One and Gould's Sewage 
Pumps 

 
13. Resolution of the Township of Mount Olive, County of Morris, State of New Jersey, authorizing the 

reduction of certain bonds in connection with Phase III development of the property designated as Block 
6000, Lots 5 and 6 (Regency at Flanders) 

 
14. Resolution of the Township Council of the Township of Mount Olive authorizing the award of a 

professional service agreement for administrative oversight of the potable water systems to Van Cleef 
Engineering Associates August 1, 2022 through December 31, 2022 
 

Mr. Stewart: Thank you, Mr. President. I move for acceptance, Resolutions one through fourteen.  
 
Mr. Mania: Second.  
 
President Nicastro: Any discussion? Anyone from the public have any questions on the Consent Resolutions? 
Raise your hand. Seeing none. I’ll close to the public and ask for a Roll Call, please.  
 
ROLL CALL: Passed unanimously 
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President Nicastro: Mr. Roman, would you please move the Bill List.  
 
MOTIONS  
 

1. Bill List 
 
Mr. Roman: So moved. 
 
Mr. Stewart: Second.  
 
President Nicastro: Second. Any discussion? Anyone from Council have a question on the Bill List? Raise 
your hand. Seeing none. Anyone from Council? Seeing none. Roll Call, please.  
 
ROLL CALL: Passed unanimously 
 
President Nicastro: Administrative Reports. Mayor. Andrew.  
 
ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS  
 
Mayor Greenbaum: Yeah, I’ll start. I’ll start. First of all, Oktoberfest was a huge success. Beautiful job by the 
Recreation Department utilizing the new gazebo over there which I think is going to benefit the Township in 
many ways going forward for many, many years. So, kudos to everybody for supporting that particular project. 
I also see that the Seward House is moving forward significantly. They’re working on the cupola as we speak. 
Andrew, are they doing something with the windows during this particular phase? Or . . . it looked like they 
were doing something today.   
 
Mr. Tatarenko: No, I believe the windows are the next phase. Now it’s just the cupola and the moldings and 
the trim work. I think windows is next phase.   
 
Mayor Greenbaum: Yeah, it’s starting to really look good. You know, the park was really beaming this 
weekend with all of the different sporting groups up there and the soccer tournament. The park was really 
crowded, and it was really good to see the park getting used like that. Soccer field number three is absolutely 
beautiful. That company has done great work for the Township, both on the football field and that soccer field. 
Andrew, I had a question for you about the Carlton Water System and whether or not we’ve had any comments 
from the residents since the sediment was pulled out of the tank or the lack of any comments certainly would be 
a telltale sign that the problem has been abated.  
 
Mr. Tatarenko: Yup. I think it’s the lack of comments. I did reach out to them after the sediment was removed, 
just to kind of give me an update to see if their filters are getting cleaner. So, I haven’t heard anything. So, I 
think that’s a positive note.  
 
Mayor Greenbaum: Good. I’m also very happy that, you know, we’re finally moving forward with the 
remediation on the Pinecrest Water System. Obviously, the provision of safe drinking water is one of the most 
important things that we do here at the Township level. I’m very happy to see that we’re moving forward with 
the planning stages with respect to the Pondview Property. I know that that property, once we decide the 
appropriate use for it is also going to be of great benefit to the residents of Mount Olive and surrounding areas. 
It’s an absolutely beautiful piece of property that we got a bargain basement price. So, very, very happy. I also 
note from speaking to Andrew that we’re moving forward in terms of the Budd Lake Beach Project. Is that 
right, Andrew? That within the next couple of months, we should have some engineering drawings together in 
terms of moving that project along.  
 
Mr. Tatarenko: Yup. That is correct, Mayor. I still plan on breaking ground this spring. So, we still have some 
permits to get through with DOT and DEP but, you know, bearing any challenges through them, I’d like to see 
some construction this spring. 
 
Mayor Greenbaum: Lastly, we did have a discussion about Valley View (Valley Brook Park), and you advised 
that there were some DEP issues and hurdles that we need to address before we could actually decide how to 
further develop that property. Is that pretty much where we are right now with that project? 
 
Mr. Tatarenko: That’s correct, Mayor. Our engineer brought on an environmental consultant to kind of work 
through all the wetlands and DEP constraints. So, he’s reviewing all that information and then once he has all 
that together, we’ll approach the DEP and see what permitting is required and to see what they would allow to 
be built within all those constraints. 
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Mayor Greenbaum: I have to say that the fountain at Turkey Brook in the retention pond is one of the most 
talked about items in my travels every morning at Turkey Brook. People absolutely love that fountain. They 
think it adds a touch of class to the park and beauty and glad that we finally got that going. I do realize that 
there are still some issues that we need to address with respect to the clogging of the pump but I’m sure that that 
will be resolved shortly. Have I touched on all of the major projects at this point, Andrew, that we were working  
on? I think I have.  
 
Mr. Tatarenko: Yep.  
 
Mayor Greenbaum: Is there anything else? 
 
Mr. Tatarenko: Just the Health and Wellness Center continues. We’ve been having meetings with the 
architect. At the next meeting there will be a Resolution to increase the contact to the architect because initially, 
the plan was just for a one-story health center but now we’ve decided to go below ground with a basement for 
storage, so, there’s, you know, changes to the scope of work but that’s moving along nicely as well. Should be 
able to share some concept with you before the end of the year. 
 
Mayor Greenbaum: Okay. Thank you for all the updates, Andrew. I appreciate it.  
 
Mr. Tatarenko: I just have one more thing to add. Last week, Sherry held the bond sale on Tuesday, and we 
got above average results. There were 32 bids from six different bidders. The interest rate on the bond is 3.39 
percent with $566,000.00 worth of premium. So, the majority of that will go towards reducing the debt and 
we’ll utilize some of it towards surplus but overall, it was a good bond sale for the Township in comparison to 
other recent bond sales. So, kudos to that.  
 
Mr. Roman: I think we must have a pretty good FICO score.  
 
President Nicastro: I’m sure. Thank you. Any Old Business from anyone? Any New Business from anyone? 
Any Legal Matters, Sue?  
 
OLD BUSINESS - none 
 
NEW BUSINESS - none 
 
LEGAL MATTERS - none 
 
Mrs. Sharpe: Nothing tonight. Thank you, Council President.  
 
President Nicastro: Thank you. Council Reports. Mr. Amianda, do you have anything on Board of Education 
and Seniors?  
 
COUNCIL REPORTS 
 
Board of Education Liaison Report  
Senior Citizen Liaison  
 
Mr. Amianda: Yes, I have. Mount Olive Township . . . Mount Olive Seniors held its social meeting yesterday 
and at the same time, they celebrated the . . . celebration ceremony which ended up being a very big thing 
because it was kids and . . . the members. The . . . Sandra, the president of the club, made announcements . . . 
reminding people about what is coming on . . . Mount Olive’s anniversary year . . . 50th anniversary year is … 
supposed to be held November 28, 2022. It usually is going to be catered and if you wanted to consider to join, 
you have to contact the Senior Citizens Club. The . . . 
 
President Nicastro: What’s that, Mr. Amianda? 
 
Mr. Amianda: The other thing is that the superintendent . . . the Board . . . the president of the club sent thank 
you to all who made donations to the Veterans … Fund with the club . . . $400 … in all, she said that club ended 
up collecting over $5,000.00 for the club and that was very good. She thanked the . . . club members for making 
the contribution. Also, the Mount Olive Township Board of Education sends thanks to Recreation Department 
for printing the newspaper. The other point which I wanted to say was Mount Olive is having very good 
comments on most people who come to attend our Mount Olive Township meeting. They have a very good 
impression of what we are doing and . . . goes to the Town Council and what they are doing for the seniors who 
are living in Town. 
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President Nicastro: Thank you. 
 
Mr. Amianda: I think that’s what I have to say about that.  
 
President Nicastro: Okay. Is that it, Mr. Amianda?  
 
Mr. Amianda: There was one thing I just wanted to say about . . . I did not attend the Board of Education 
meeting yesterday because I had to go to the … hospital because my wife’s sick. She’s not getting better. So, I 
had to miss the meeting they had yesterday. That’s why I didn’t . . . 
 
President Nicastro: No problem. I wish her well.  Sorry. One change on the meeting, so you know. The 
seniors, as Daniel mentioned, Mr. Amianda mentioned . . . it’s their 50th anniversary so I did want to 
congratulate them on that. The dinner was moved to November 10, 2022, is when the dinner will be and yeah, 
so November 10th will be the 50th Anniversary Dinner, so you know. They expect a lot of people to attend there, 
and the Township is providing the food for them which is the least we can do with them because they have a 
pretty good crowd of seniors now. They’re doing a great job. So, I just wanted to give a shoutout to them as 
well and let everybody know their 50th anniversary. It’s a long time. So, the club is almost a senior by itself. So, 
there you go. As we get close. Thank you, Mr. Amianda. Mr. Ferrante, anything on Environmental, Lake, and 
Library?  
 
Environmental Committee 
Lake Issues – none 
Library Board Liaison  
 
Mr. Ferrante: Environmental met two weeks ago. A brief meeting. We discussed a couple upcoming Planning 
Board applications where the Environmental Commission will need to opine on. Library met last week. Also a 
brief meeting. The circulations continue to trend higher and some positive news, the Library received their third 
of the mil allocation number for 2023. It’s a nine percent increase. It’s their largest increase since 2007. So, the 
Library’s obviously very happy with that number that they’ll be receiving. That’s all I have.  
 
President Nicastro: Thank you. Mr. Stewart, anything on Economic Development?  
 
Mr. Mania: You passed me, Joe. 
 
President Nicastro: Oh, Mr. Mania. I passed you again because I didn’t see your picture, I keep going.  
 
Mr. Mania: Yeah. 
 
President Nicastro: Legislative and Planning Board, please.  
 
Legislative Committee Report – none 
Planning Board Report  
 
Mr. Mania: Planning Board, we had a lengthy meeting for the ITC . . . the homes in the ITC. We had testimony 
by the engineer and the architect. It’s been adjourned to November. It’s going to be about 500 homes there. 
Townhouses and single family and that’s what I have.  
 
President Nicastro: Okay. Thank you. Mr. Stewart, do you have anything on Economic Development? I 
believe Community Action’s not back yet, correct? 
 
Economic Development Committee Report  
Community Action Panel Report – none 
 
Mr. Stewart: Yeah, that’ll be . . . that’s been postponed until next year, but the EDC has our relaunch kickoff 
tomorrow evening at 6:00pm.  
 
President Nicastro: Thank you. Mr. Roman, anything on Recreation?  
 
Recreation Liaison Report  
 
Mr. Roman: Yeah, the committee was updated on some of the capital projects that have been completed and 
they’re being enjoyed by the residents of the Township. As the Mayor mentioned earlier, the new pavilion is  
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being put to great use. There’s also the new ticket booth there. We also are . . . got updated on Flanders Park 
with some exercise equipment that’s been delayed due to supply chain issues. It’s going to be installed soon.  
That’ll allow residents in that area, especially those living in the senior facility, to be able to not only walk to 
the park, but exercise on some of the equipment provided. The sailing lessons for a company that has been 
providing sailing lessons on Budd Lake Beach for the better part of a decade or so, has requested to add a shed 
so they can store their equipment at the Budd Lake Beach. So, I believe the proposal should’ve been introduced  
or will soon be introduced . . . given to the Administration and also, the Recreation Department said that the 
funds that we provided for them to hire bands throughout the year was definitely put to good use and many 
people have been enjoying the quality and variety of music, live music, that we have been able to provide and 
I’m hoping that this could . . . that in the upcoming budget, we continue to support such efforts. And that is all I 
have.  
 
Open Space Committee Report – none 
Board of Health Report – none 
Stigma Committee – none 
 
President Nicastro: Thank you, very much for that and at this time, I’d like to open it up to the public. If 
anyone has any questions or comments, now is the time to raise your hand. I don’t see anyone from the public 
have anything right now so, I will close it to the public. I will go around for Council Comments. Mr. Amianda, 
do you have anything to say?  
 
PUBLIC PORTION – none 
 
COUNCIL COMMENTS 
 
Mr. Amianda: Just add that Mount Olive Senior Citizens Club is the best for the organizations and services, 
and we have many, many other seniors from the neighboring towns who like to come and attend our Senior 
Citizen Club meetings. Like we did yesterday. They come from all over. It’s a good reflection of what we are 
doing here.  
 
President Nicastro: Thank you. That’s true, thank you. Mr. Stewart. 
 
Mr. Stewart: Nothing tonight.  
 
President Nicastro: Mr. Roman. I’m going around.  
 
Mr. Roman: I have nothing.  
 
President Nicastro: Mr. Ferrante. 
  
Mr. Ferrante: Nothing tonight.  
 
President Nicastro: Mr. Mania. 
 
Mr. Mania: Yeah, I just want to congratulate the seniors on their upcoming 50th Anniversary. 
 
President Nicastro: Thank you, sir. I have nothing to say at this point, so, I will ask for a motion to adjourn.  
 
ADJOURNMENT - Motion made and seconded. All in favor, none opposed, the meeting was adjourned at 
7:55pm. 
 
 

_________________________ 
                                                                                              Joe Nicastro, Council President      
 
I, Michelle Masser, Township Clerk of Mount Olive do hereby certify that the foregoing Minutes are a true and 
correct copy of the Minutes approved at a legally convened meeting of the Mount Olive Township Council duly 
held on November 1, 2022.  
 
 
 
          __________________________ 
js                                                                                     Michelle Masser, Township Clerk 


